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News from the Parish Council 

The last couple of meetings have seen 

markedly increased numbers of 

residents taking part and this is a good 

thing.  Before I took this job as Clerk to 

Lympstone Parish Council, I was told 

that meetings were lively and 

interesting.  This still holds true some 

nine years later.  Frequently, we have 

20 or more people coming along to hear 

and take part in discussion about the 

important things that are taking place in 

Lympstone. 

The main topic of discussion, as regular 

readers will know, has been the 

Neighbourhood Plan. 

Some of the discussion has been 

controversial but this is mainly due to 

lack of knowledge or a refusal to 

understand how The Plan is being put 

together.  The Parish Council hopes 

that everyone will keep an open mind 

and will think about the details of The 

Plan before sending in their response 

forms.   

The NP is now open for public 

consultation Documents can be found 

at the post office, Shears café and 

Exmouth library.  The draft plan and 

supporting documents can also be 

found at the village website.   

The Plan is not set in stone but includes 

ideas expressed by residents at previous 

open exhibitions and Focus Group 

meetings.  The Parish Council 

appreciates that not everyone will have 

been able to attend the previous 

sessions so there will be two more on 

5
th
 & 6

th
 July in the Village Hall when 

the draft Plan and members of the 

Working group were available to 

answer questions. 

Cont 
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Cont 

The closing date for responses in 31
st
 

July and if you can send these using the 

online form, so much the better. 

Positive and supportive comments are 

welcome as much as criticism and 

opposing views but it always helps if 

your views are fully explained. 

New Councillors 

The Parish Council has welcomed 

Kathy Rogers as a new Parish 

Councillor.  Kathy has attended most of 

the Parish Council meetings over the 

last 18 months and has been 

particularly interested in the possible 

development of land off Strawberry 

Hill.  This is an excellent way to find 

out how the Parish Council works and 

the key topics on the agenda, 

The Parish Council has also welcomed 

back Jenny Clark who is very active in 

our community and was a Parish 

Councillor until six years ago. 

Jenny is a past Chairman of the Parish 

Council and during her time, worked 

tirelessly with Jane Moffatt to resurrect 

the village Youth Club after it was 

dramatically closed due to dubious 

activities.  The Youth Club has had 

some lean patches but now, nine years 

later, is still providing an excellent 

meeting place for village children under 

the able leadership of Eddie Mingo.  

The Youth Club is still growing and 

there is always room for more 

members.  Just go along on a Friday 

evening to see what it is all about.  The 

range of activities is increasing all the 

time so don’t miss out.   

 

Flower beds 

Lympstone Parish 

Council has purchased 

plants for our summer 

displays again this year 

and most of the village flower beds 

have been planted out by a team of very 

able and willing volunteers.  Some of 

these flower beds are sponsored and 

this helps to raise funds to help pay for 

preparation, plants and on-going 

maintenance through the season. 

If your work is base in the village, 

perhaps you might also like to offer 

sponsorship for a flower bed.  We 

usually receive £50 or £100 and for this 

we will provide a sign saying: 
Lympstone Parish Council 

Sponsored by ***** ***** 

If you feel that you would like to take 

part, please contact Cllr Peter Acca on 

07801 365097 or Tony, the Clerk on 

279665 

The Parish Council has also accepted a 

quote to clear and re-seed two shrub 

beds at the junction of Meeting Lane 

and Nutwell Road.  The shrubs had 

become very overgrown and beyond 

reasonable maintenance.  There is still 

one flower bed here with a fine display 

of roses and bedding plants ably 

planted and maintained by Judith Carter 

and members of the Sailing Club. 
 

Clerk to the Council: A J Le Riche,  

DMS,  43 Salisbury Road, Exmouth, 

EX8 1SL, Tel 279665/ 07866 535580  

clerk@lympstone.org 
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FROM THE EDITOR 
 

The Chairman is away 

Richard Eastley is away for a few 

weeks so I am Parish Council 

Chairman for a few weeks.  My main 

concern is to ensure that as many 

people as possible appraise the draft 

Lympstone Neighbourhood Plan - 

available online (with copies in the Post 

Office) between now and the end of 

July. 

Interested in communications? 

We still need someone to co-ordinate 

the flow of information flowing 

through the village web site (IT skills 

useful but not essential) and other 

contact points with the public (from 

notice boards to the Lympstone 

Herald). They do not need to be on the 

Parish Council although it is a useful 

source of information.  

 

Cllr Chris Carter 

 

THE PARISH CHURCH  

 

Church Library and Book 

News 

What happened after Easter? Follow 

fictionalised accounts of the lives of 

early Christians from three novels now 

available in the library (near the font) – 

a good read.  

Those who have met Fay Sampson may 

be interested to know that she was 

commissioned to write a series of crime 

stories based on pilgrimage sites. 

The first, 'The Hunted Hare', has just 

been awarded the Christians Resources 

Together Fiction Book of the Year. The 

second, 'Death on Lindisfarne' was 

published in April and Fay was asked 

to speak about it at the London Book 

Fair.  Fay is Joyce Perry’s sister and 

was brought up in Lympstone. Details 

of all her books can be found at 

www.faysampson.co.uk 

Church BBQ 

On Sunday 21st July the church will 

hold a family BBQ on Candy’s field.   

Bring your food which will be cooked 

for you on the BBQ.  Gather on 

Candy’s after the morning service. 

The Mad Hatters Workshop 

The Mad Hatters Workshop is a chance 

to make a top hat ready to wear at the 

Furry Dance.  The workshops take 

place on Tuesday 30th July 10.30 to 

12.30, Thursday 1st August at the same 

time or on Saturday 3rd August from 

11am to 1 pm.  For more informaton 

contact katherine.lyddon@gmail.com 

Change of Service Time. 

The PCC decided to keep 8am services 

as they are but to trial making all other 

services start at 10am  rather than some 

at 9.30 and others at 10.  In October, 

after the trial, everyone will be able to 

contribute to a review and plan for the 

future. 

Contacts 

The Mission Community Office is open 

on weekdays from 10am until 1pm – 

tel: 263681.   

littlehamcumexmouth1@gmail.com 

the website for Lympstone is 

www.lympstonechurch.org   

for Littleham cum Exmouth 

www.littlehamcumexmouth.org.uk 

http://www.faysampson.co.uk/
mailto:katherine.lyddon@gmail.com
http://www.lympstonechurch.org/
http://www.littlehamcumexmouth.org.uk/
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The Produce Stall 

Don’t forget the produce stall, under 

the arch every Saturday morning from 

6th July to 24th August until sold out.   

All donations of produce and buyers 

welcome. 

Pray like Hannah.  

Pray like Hannah is a national 

initiative, involving a month of 

structured prayer for children and 

children’s work in the church.  Based 

on the prayer of Hannah in the temple 

before her son Samuel was born.  We 

are inviting everyone, each day in July, 

to pray for children and the exciting 

work that is going on here in 

Lympstone.  There is a set calendar to 

follow, so you need to commit yourself 

to a few minutes a day to pray.  In 

addition our Morning Praise service on 

21st July will provide another 

opportunity to engage with this event.  

For more information and to receive 

your copy of the prayer calendar, please 

contact Demelza on 272243 or 

Katherine on 07974528880. 

Mission Community Eucharist and 

Patronal Festival 

The 10am service on Sunday 8th 

September will be our Patronal Festival 

and we will welcome all members of 

the Mission Community. 

Sid Humphries Ordination 

Sid Humphries from our Mission 

Community will be ordained Deacon in 

Exeter Cathedral on Sunday 15 

September 2013.    All are invited to 

attend and we congratulate Sid on his 

ordination after years of study and 

prayer.  

Ride and Stride 

The annual walk or cycle from church 

to church will take place on Saturday 

14th September this year.  Those taking 

part may choose the route and number 

of venues they intend to visit.  

Sponsorship money is donated half to 

your own church and half for the 

restoration of all Devon’s religious 

buildings of any denomination.      For 

further details please contact Basil 

Strickland on 266935. 

Harvest Supper 

This year the Harvest Supper will be 

held on Saturday 5th October in the 

village hall.  We will welcome friends 

from Littleham and Holy Trinity 

Exmouth to make it a Mission 

Community event for the first time.  

There will be entertainment as usual 

and we are hoping for input from all 

three churches. 

 

Brian Mather 

 

BEST KEPT VILLAGE 

COMPETITION 

2014 

 

Notice Boards and 

telegraph poles are useful locations for 

posters and information. To keep 

appearances up, please ensure any out 

of date material, and notices of events 

passed are removed. 

 

Cllr Terri Scott scottswpf@tiscali.co.uk  

 
 

 

mailto:scottswpf@tiscali.co.uk
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LYMPSTONE ARTS AND CRAFT 

SHOWCASE 

 

Debs Mitchell and Lin 

Holdridge are running 

the second annual 

Lympstone Arts and 

Crafts Showcase during 

the month of August. Local talent will 

be shown on a weekly rotating basis, so 

it will be worth visiting four times to 

see all the work on show! 

The show starts on 1st August and runs 

through to the 30th. The venue as 

always, is Debs’ studio: 

Brookfield Studios, Harefield Cottages, 

Lympstone (just down from the Post 

Office) and we will be open from 11am 

till 5pm. Entrance is free, but there will 

be a donation box for charity. Tea, 

coffee, homemade cakes are available, 

and cream teas at the weekend. Look 

out for specials on our opening day: the 

day of the Furry Dance.  

Please come and support local artists 

and craftspeople! 

 

Debs Mitchell and Lin Holdridge 

 
MAKE FRIENDS AND MEET NEW 

PEOPLE AT EXMOUTH AND 

DISTRICT UNIVERSITY OF THE 

THIRD AGE 

 

The Exmouth and District University of 

the Third Age (U3A) was formed in 

2012 and has recruited members from 

all over the south-west of East Devon. 

Members pursue their interests in 

groups that usually meet in members 

homes.  There are no exams, set 

curriculum or teachers, although one 

member acts as a coordinator. Interest 

groups decide for themselves what and 

how they want to learn. Membership is 

open to all.  Currently there are 64 

groups including reading, walking, 

Mah Jong, 21st century biology and 

Jazz.  In addition, there are monthly 

meetings, usually with a speaker, held 

at Exmouth Pavilion between 10:00am 

and 12pm on a Thursday. Members 

also receive a national magazine five 

times per year and an Exmouth U3A 

newsletter monthly. Annual 

membership is £15. Full details -  

www.u3asites.org.uk/exmouth. 

Membership enquiries: 01395 442357. 

 

Tom Jardine 

 

SING-A-LONG-A GREASE   

A-WA-BOP-A-LOO-BOP-

A-WOP-BAM-BOOM 

  

Come along as your inner Pink Lady or 

T Bird to sing a long to this classic 

favourite film, costumes not obligatory 

but welcome. Licensed bar and ice-

creams available.  Wednesday 31st 

July, 7.15 for 7.30pm  in the 

Lympstone Village Hall. Tickets £7 

must be purchased  in advance and are 

going quickly. Tel: 01395 275058 in 

aid of Hospiscare 

  

 Lesley Weeks 

 

 

http://www.u3asites.org.uk/exmouth
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GARDEN CLUB 

ANNUAL FLOWER 

AND VEGETABLE 

SHOW 

VILLAGE HALL SATURDAY 

17TH AUGUST 

 

Once again we look forward to the 

Annual Show which is a wonderful day 

out for all the family with amazing 

displays of produce, crafts and cooking. 

The venue will be the Village Hall, 

admission will be £1, while entry for 

exhibitors and children under 14 is free. 

Doors open at 2pm, prizes will be 

awarded at 4pm. 

As in previous years there are classes 

covering handicrafts, home cooking, 

photography, art and design, as well as 

vegetables, fruit, flowers and flower 

arranging. 

The classes for the best allotments, 

front gardens, tubs and baskets, and 

premises are judged separately and 

final judging for these classes will take 

place during mid July. So keep 

watering, dead heading and feeding!! 

Anyone wanting to enter can now pick 

up a Show schedule in the commercial 

outlets in the centre of the village.  

Don’t be shy, come along and have a 

go. Young and old, experienced or 

beginner, gardener or craftsperson. 

There are special classes (see Schedule) 

for children.  All are 

welcome so if you don’t 

want to exhibit then just 

come along and see the 

remarkable variety and 

quality in all the classes. 

There will be a raffle and wonderful 

refreshments from 2pm until 4pm but 

please come early rather than be too 

late!   

This is great day out for the whole 

family and village community. 

 

Ian Stratford 

 

LITTER PICKING  

 

The WI has for the last 

30 years undertaken a 

regular litter pick.  Our 

area is from the bottom of Church Path, 

around the field and path to Southtown 

House, along Sowden Lane, Sowden 

End, the Rag and back to Underhill.  It 

was not until this month that I 

discovered all the litter picking kit 

(long-armed picking sticks, high-viz 

jackets, gloves, sacks and rings for 

holding the sacks open) is available 

free through EDDC's Streetscene Depot 

in Exmouth.  The kit is delivered the 

day before the litter pick and collected 

from your house the day after, and it 

certainly worked efficiently for our 

June pick. 

If any other village organisation is 

moved to do a litter pick, details are 

available through Sharon Matthews on 

01395 226964 or email: 

smatthews@eastdevon.gov.uk.  The 

long arm pickers were also very useful 

for reaching litter from underneath 

dinghies in the Harbour! 
 
Diana de la Rue 

mailto:smatthews@eastdevon.gov.uk
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LYMPSTONE POLICE REPORT 

FOR HERALD 

 

Update regarding thefts 

from vehicles: 

We have had another 3 

thefts from vehicles reported to Police 

since the last newsletter which occurred 

in the area of Strawberry Hill and 

Greenhill Avenue.  This took place 

overnight of the 9
th
 June.   Exton and 

Ebford have also been targeted and it is 

believed that the offender is using the 

cycle track.  This offender who is 

described as a slim male has been going 

onto private driveways to check 

vehicles so please be aware. 

Because of the recent increase in theft 

from vehicles in the village the 

Neighbourhood Police team have been 

out knocking on doors in the areas 

where there have been thefts and 

making residents aware of these crimes 

and offering crime prevention advice.   

We have been encouraging residents to 

sign up to our community messaging 

system and so far have had 58 forms 

returned which is a brilliant result.   

Dedicated Officers have also been 

patrolling the village and cycle track 

throughout the night in plain clothes 

and several people have been stop 

checked in the area.   

I am pleased to report that at this point 

we have had no further reports of theft 

from vehicles since the 9
th
 June.  We 

ask residents to remain vigilant and 

please ensure your vehicle is properly 

secured.  If you see any person or 

vehicle acting suspiciously please 

contact police. 

Between the 23
rd

 and 24
th
 June, three 

outboard motor engines were stolen 

from boats moored on the estuary at 

Lympstone.  It is believed a small 

wooden vessel taken from the harbour 

was used to reach the boats.  The 

engines were stolen using cutting 

equipment/bolt croppers and then the 

boats set adrift.  It is possible the 

offenders used Parsonage Stiles 

(Burgmanns Hill area) to come ashore 

and unload.  If anyone has any 

information on these thefts or has seen 

anyone acting suspiciously in the run 

up to the 24
th 

please contact the police 

on 101 quoting KE/13/1426.  

I have been made 

aware that dog 

fouling in the 

allotments has 

increased and dog owners are not 

picking up after their animals.  Posters 

politely requesting that owners pick up 

have been repeatedly torn down or 

destroyed.   These posters are making 

people aware of the issue and I would 

request that they are left in place. 

If you have any issues or concerns that 

you would like to discuss, please 

contact me on the details below. 

 

PCSO Sarah Trayhurn 30110 

General Enquiries 101 

sarah.trayhurn@devonandcornwall.pn

n.police.uk 

 

 

mailto:sarah.trayhurn@devonandcornwall.pnn.police.uk
mailto:sarah.trayhurn@devonandcornwall.pnn.police.uk
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LYMPSTONE SOUTH WEST 

TELECOMS BAND 

 

The Senior Band has been 

busy over the past two 

weeks, performing at the 

Torbay and Dawlish Armed Forces 

Parades and thankfully the weather has 

been kind. The next engagement that 

the band are performing at, is the 

Summer Concert, which takes place in 

the bands’ own rehearsal facility, the 

Lympstone Band Centre, on Friday 26
th
 

July 2013, starting at 7:30pm, with 

refreshments during the interval. 

Tickets are £4 each and are available on 

the night at the door. We look forward 

to seeing you there and at the Furry 

Dance on Saturday 3
rd

 August 2013. 

The Training Band 

The Training Band is going from 

strength to strength and are always 

looking for new players of all ages to 

join the team. The next couple of 

engagements that the Training Band are 

performing at, is the Sea Sunday 

Service at Lympstone Harbour on 

Sunday 7
th
 July 2013 and the Furry 

Dance, where the Band will be 

performing outside the Lympstone 

Band Centre from 11am. 

To find out more about the Senior Band 

and the Training Band, please take a 

look at the Bands’ website  

http://www.lympstoneband.co.uk or 

contact Robbie Steel on 07951 839654. 

 

Robbie Steel 

 

 

YOUTH CLUB BBQ   

 

Lympstone Youth Club is 

holding a fund raising BBQ 

on Friday 19
th
 July from 

5pm to 8.30pm in Candys Field. 

Everybody welcome! Youth Club 

sessions will run as usual: juniors age 6 

to 10 years, 5pm to 6.45pm and seniors 

age 11 to 18 years, 7pm to 9pm. There 

will be Sumo Wrestling and Gladiator 

Duels (wristbands £1) and a Martial 

Arts Demonstration  6.15pm and 7pm. 

The Tuck Shop will be open and hot 

and cold drinks will be on sale. Any 

queries email Lympstone Youth club 

lympstoneyouthcentre@yahoo.co.uk 

 

Eddie Mingo 

 

LYMPSTONE 

PLAYERS 

PANTOMIME TIME!  

SNOW WHITE & THE 

SEVEN DWARFS IN DECEMBER 

                                                                 

 If you missed our auditions on the 2nd 

& 3rd July DON`T DESPAIR!   We are 

holding further auditions at the end of 

this month.  Please contact Shirley on 

265147 or Sharon on 274551 or 07808 

862694  to arrange another date. 

We have lots of small parts 

(particularly little dwarfs!) as well as 

major roles. If you have never acted 

before but feel you would like to  

 NOW IS YOUR CHANCE. 

 

Shirley Wilkes 

http://www.lympstoneband.co.uk/
mailto:lympstoneyouthcentre@yahoo.co.uk
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LYMPSTONE 

SCHOOL  
  

This term promises to 

be the end of an era for 

our school. Tony Priest is leaving after 

almost 14 years as headteacher.  

Deputy headteacher, Emma Jones, is 

also leaving and so are teachers Jessica 

Wright and Lee Billinghurst. The 

school wishes Tony all the best in his 

future adventures and wishes Emma, 

Jess and Lee every success in their new 

schools. Several support staff are also 

leaving and we wish them well too, 

perhaps especially Emma Winter who 

is taking over the leadership of 

Lympstone Pre-school. Twenty seven 

children are also leaving to go to 

secondary schools as diverse as St 

Peter's High School, Colyton Grammar 

School and Exmouth Community 

College. 

Emily Mellor will take over the 

headship of our school in September 

and has already recruited Marcus Lang 

and Kirsty Singleton, experienced local 

teachers, to replace Mrs Wright 

and Mrs Jones. Mrs Walter, who 

already works here, will take over Mr 

Billinghurst’s teaching duties.                

It has been a very busy term with the 

usual mixture of sporting and 

musical events, residential visits and 

trips. Add to that commencement of our 

long awaited building project and it has 

certainly not been a quiet final term for 

Mr Priest.  

So, during the remainder of this 

summer term sailing lessons are 

ongoing, a surfing trip is imminent and 

six and seven year olds are preparing 

for their overnight camp at 

Escot. Teachers are busy writing end of 

year reports, Mrs McDonald is busy 

organising Sports Day and Mr Priest is 

organising the annual prize giving 

celebration of achievement evening (in 

the church on July 22nd from 6pm), 

which is open to anyone to attend. 

Children may not always be the first to 

recognise or agree, but these truly are 

some of the best days of their lives. 

  

Jan Teague 

 

A HANDBAG!   

 

Lympstone 

Entertainments is bringing Oscar 

Wilde’s brilliant comedy The 

Importance of Being Earnest to 

Lympstone on Wednesday, 24
th
 July. It 

will be performed by Cygnet Theatre, 

the Exeter drama school company, in 

the Village Hall. Wilde called it A 

Trivial Comedy for Serious People, and 

it is his most dazzling play, describing 

the courtships and betrothals of two 

young men-about-town. After many 

confusions of identity, including a baby 

left in a handbag at Victoria Station (on 

the Worthing line), the objections of the 

formidable Lady Bracknell are 

overcome, and Gwendoline’s addiction 

to the name Ernest is satisfied.   

Tickets are available at the Post Office, 

or from Brian Mather on 278594. 

 

Harland Walshaw 



 10 

CRICKETERS 

ENJOYING 

SUMMER 

WEATHER  

 

Lympstone’s cricketers 

continue to enjoy a successful season, 

despite a couple of blips.  The first 

home game on June 6
th
 saw a first 

defeat – Erratics passing the Lympstone 

total with just two balls to spare.  The 

Annual Village v School Cricket Match 

at Harefield followed a week later: the 

Village’s 159-3 really ought to have 

been enough, but an injury to 

Lympstone’s safest pair of hands saw a 

substitute (with rather less inclination 

to injure his fingers) drop a couple of 

crucial catches – and the traditional tied 

result was on, except School walloped a 

four off the very last ball to 

win.  A Village 

Gentle Lady, 

interviewed after 

the game, echoed 

the unprintable 

thoughts of us all 

about our whole 

team’s fielding 

that evening – though it has actually 

been rather good in other matches.  

Since then, the Village Team has got 

back to winning ways, completing the 

double over Tipton St John and 

knocking off Exeter Networking’s 

meagre total, made in pouring rain, 

with nearly four overs to spare.  Lovely 

summer weather….  By the September 

Herald the season will be over for 

Lympstone’s cricketers and I shall bore 

you with the names of our best batsman 

and bowlers! 

 

Scorer (Tony) Day 

 

JAZZ IN THE GARDENS  

 

Three gardens will 

host the 2
nd

 

Lympstone Jazz 

Festival on Saturday, 

13
th
 July – Field House,  

Hayes Ralegh and the orchard of 

Glenhaven Cottage. The musicians to 

be heard between 1pm and 5pm include 

Take 4 with Lynn Thornton, Chris 

Glassfield with Vivien Goodwin, the 

Jesse Molins Trio, the Stannary 

Jazzmen, Alice Tolson, and the 

Ambassadors from the Devon Youth 

Jazz Orchestra. Wondermentalist poet 

Matt Harvey will also be performing. In 

the evening the Charlie Hearnshaw 

Quintet will be playing the music of 

Benny Goodman in the Village Hall. 

The Festival opens on the Friday 

evening, 12
th
 July with the fabulous 

Zazzou Cowboys in the Village Hall, 

and concludes on the Sunday afternoon 

with a Party by the Exe between 2.30 

and 5pm on the Boat Shelter Slipway – 

bring a chair and a picnic, if you like. 

Tickets for these events can be bought 

at Shears Café (except on Wednesday) 

or from Brian Mather on 01395 278 

594 or 07740 779089. 

 
Brian Mather 
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LYMPSTONE PARISH COUNCIL 

 Receipts and payments account 2012 - 13 

 2011 - 12 

 
Receipts 2012 - 13 

30,576.00 

 

Precept 35,000.00 

0 

 

DCC re maintenance of Candy's Field 500 

3,907.30 

 

Herald Adverts 3,902.00 

2,300.00 

 

Burial Fees 1,350.00 

0 

 

Lympstone FC re Candy's Field 0 

6.38 

 

Western Power wayleave fee 6.38 

4,471.72 

 

Miscellaneous 968 

433 

 

Web adverts 270 

0 

 

Flower Bed sponsorship 150 

1,251.90 

 

Youth Club recharge 0 

0 

 

VAT reclaimed 6,901.34 

41,694.40 

 

Sub total Receipts 49,047.72 

  
External funding 

 0 

 

Grants for new car park 11,300.00 

0 

 

Donations from VHMC 6,209.06 

0 

 

MoD Community Covenenant 10,202.00 

    0 

 

Sub total External funding 27,711.06 

    41,694.40 

 

Curent Ac Total Receipts 76,758.78 

  

Deposit Ac 

 10.12 

 

Interest 4.01 

41,704.52 

 

Total Receipts 76,762.79 

    

  
Payments 

 3,207.85 

 

s137 and other Grants 1,741.56 

8,576.62 

 

Administration 9,449.66 

915.58 

 

Councillors 769 

1,960.09 

 

Insurance, Audit, Elections 1,890.60 

2,442.00 

 

Herald Printing 2,928.00 

0 

 

Affordable Housing 0 

3,357.81 

 

Amenities 5,334.40 

361.72 

 

Candy's Field lighting 357.88 

5,378.99 

 

Toilets 3,314.37 

57 

 

Burial Ground  0 

0 

 

Communications 0 

0 

 

Planning 925.9 

55 

 

Building Maintenance 0 

806.76 

 

Youth Club utilities 1,595.62 

0 

 

Environment 0 
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250 

 

Website etc 400 

6,006.56 

 

Youth Club works 0 

608 

 

Donated New bench 0 

805 

 

Lympstone @ play repairs 0 

  

External funded 29,450.60 

  

Diamond Jubilee 2405.87 

  

Harbour Wall repairs 2500 

34,788.98 

 

Sub total payments 63,063.46 

    

  

Recoverables paid 

 2,541.32 

 

VAT(part to be reclaimed) 7,277.64 

0 

 

Youth Club to be reclaimed 0 

2,541.32 

 

Sub total recoverables paid out 7,277.64 

    37,330.30 

 

Total paid out 70,341.10 

Bank Reconciliation 

 2011 - 12 

  

2012 - 13 

Current account 

 3,697.95 

 

Opening balance at 1st April 2012  9,313.95 

    42,946.30 

 

Receipts to 31st  March 2013 76,758.78 

0 

 

Transfer from Dep Account 10,000.00 

    46,644.25 

 

Total balances and receipts 96,072.73 

    37,330.30 

 

less, Payments to 31st March 2013 70,341.10 

    9,313.95 

 

Closing balance at 31st March 2013 25,731.63 

    0 

 

less receipts not on statement 0 

0 

 

add back, Unpresented cheques 707 

9,313.95 

Balance per bank statement 31st March 

2013 26,438.63 

Deposit account 

 10,145.68 

 

Opening balance 10,155.80 

0 

 

Transfer to current account -10,000.00 

10.12 

 

Interest 4.01 

10,155.80 

 

Balance  159.81 

    19,469.75 Total Cash 25,891.44 
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W.I. 

 

At our meeting on 3
rd

 July, our speaker 

was Mr George Savage, who has 

recently retired from being Chaplaincy 

Manager and Verger at the Royal 

Marines Training Centre.  He gave us 

an interesting insight into both the 

training regime of the new recruits and 

the support that the Chaplains provide 

for them. 

We were delighted to learn that we now 

have a dedicated web page link on the 

Village website (just click on 

Lympstone WI in “Clubs/Societies” 

Social section).  Many thanks were 

expressed to the two new ladies who 

have set this up and who will maintain 

up-to-date information about our 

programme and activities. 

10 members had enjoyed an interesting 

visit to the Royal Mail Sorting Offices 

at Sowton, and a “behind the scenes” 

visit to the Barnfield Theatre is 

proposed. 

Members were encouraged to take part 

in the consultation process on the 

Lympstone Neighbourhood Plan, 

copies of which were available to take 

home. 

Our Summer Supper will be on 

Tuesday, 23
rd

 July, at Lympstone 

Sailing Club. 

The next village “litter picking” is on 

Wednesday, 31
st
 July, at 2.15 p.m. 

starting at the end of Highcliffe Close.   

Posters were available to advertise the 

refreshments provided by the W.I. at 

the Methodist Hall for the Furry Dance 

on 3
rd

 August.    

We do not meet in August, so our next 

meeting is on Wednesday, 4
th
 

September, at 2.30 p.m. in the Village 

Hall, when the speaker will be Freda 

Jackson talking about “Stanley Long 

and Lower Halsdon Farm”. 

September is a good time to start a new 

activity, so if you think you might like 

to try us out, please do come along, and 

if you would like any more information 

please phone Diana de la Rue on 01395 

274099. 

 

Heather Stratford 

 

A LITTLE MORE ON LITTER! 
 

Lympstone School's 

Class 1 did a little 

litter pick for one 

hour around the 

village on 27th 

June and collected 8 bin bags of litter! 

Alice, age 6, from Class 1, wrote the 

following message:  'We wanted to 

show people how tidy it should be.  So 

now if you see some litter you know 

what to do. Put it in the bin. Please do 

that.  Do not ignore it.  Pick it up and 

put it in the bin.  Thank you.' 

 

Nikki Clarke 

 
FRIENDS OF THE CHURCH LOTTERY 

 

This month's lucky winner is Audrey 

Skidmore, to whom a £25 cheque is on 

the way!  

 

Clive Wilson 
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CTC-RM YOUNG OFFICERS 

VILLAGE EXERCISE 

 

Probably from the 28
th
 of September to 

the 2
nd

 of October, this should be a 

repeat of last years training exercise 

with a base in the Scout Hut and 

occasional patrols with guns but no 

ammunition. More details will be 

available in September. 

 

Chris Carter 

 

LYMPSTONE FOLK BACK AT 

THE GLOBE  

 

The Swan’s 

generous 

hospitality, 

whilst the Globe 

was closed for refurbishment, was 

much appreciated by the folk singers 

and musicians who congregate in 

Lympstone each second Wednesday 

evening.  Now the Globe is up and 

running we have moved back, with 

thanks to Mike and Ange.  We’re trying 

an even less formal format, going 

around the room for a song or a tune 

from any who want to contribute – but 

if you just want to listen, you’re still 

very welcome.  We start at 8.30. 

 

Tony Day 

 
DISCLAIMER This news letter is  

compiled from emails sent to the editor 

by numerous people and very little of 

the information is checked before 

publishing which is done in good faith! 

 

Chris Carter, Editor 

 

 

 

CARNIVAL HOUSE FANCY DRESS 
 

For something really different for you to wear to the Furry 

Dance or any other special occasion. 

                     

Contact Carnival House, 5 Exeter Rd, 

Exmouth EX8 1PN 

 

Phone 01395 224664 

____________________________________________________________
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A warm & friendly welcome awaits you at 

your newly refurbished village pub. 

Brilliant new chef, sumptuous homemade 

menu & catch of the day specials board. 

THE GLOBE INN SEAFOOD 

PLATTERS ARE BACK! 

Great selection of wines & spirits, fantastic 

real ales with guest ales being served 

direct from the barrel. 
All major sporting events shown live on  

SKY SPORTS 

 

 

 

THE GLOBE INN 
The Strand,  

Lympstone 

T: 01395 263 166 

 

 
 

JULY & AUGUST DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 
 

12
th

 – 14
th

 July:  MUSIC FEST! 

Come & join us for a weekend of live music, with 4 Parts Blue, The Relics, 

A jolly old tinkle on our pub piano, & much much more. 

26
th

 July:    A38’s                                             3
rd

 August:   Chris Stuckey 

9
th

 August:   Honest John & Ray Beavis       16
th

 August:  Ian Boyd 
 

SPECIAL NOTICES 
SUNDAY 28

TH
 JULY 

Ange & Mike are honoured to hold this years “SHERRY MORNING” in aid of  

Anti Slavery International at The Globe Inn from 2pm. 

Entrance is free & it promises to be a fantastic afternoon with Live Music, Free 

nibbles & most importantly THE GRAND DRAW with over 50 fantastic prizes.  

Draw tickets are available at £1 each at The Globe Inn; please see a member of 

staff for further details. 
 

SATURDAY 3
RD

 AUGUST: 

Furry Dance!! All at The Globe are very excited about the new format for this 

years  & we hope that it will be a fantastic success as in previous years. 

We are in support of returning this brilliant tradition back to a village celebration 

& as such from 7pm we shall only be allowing villagers & their guests entrance 

to the pub. In order to do so, we kindly request that you pop in to collect your 

free wristbands to allow you to come & go as you please. 
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FOOT HEALTH PRACTITIONER - 

Lindsey Waddell MAFHP. Nail Cutting 

and Treatment of Corns, Callus and 

Verrucas. Home Visits. 01395 263496  

 
ENGLISH TUITION: Experienced 

English Tutor available to teach 

English, Literature, Essay Writing and 

Study Skills at GCSE level and beyond. 

Tel: Sharon Wayland on 274551.  
 

Best Chimney Clean Ltd  est 1954, 

APICS and HETAS Approved 

Chimney Sweep 

Brush and Vacuum, Fully insured  

Jonathan on 01392 254 120 

hello@bestchimneyclean.co.uk 

www.bestchimneyclean.co.uk  
 

PRISTINE CLEAN - Domestic 

ironing and cleaning services. Local 

lady.  Call Niki - 01395 740727 

 

 
 

 

HOLIDAY VILLA 
Villa for rent in Istria,  northern part of 

Croatia.  Set in a village 10km from the 

ancient town of Porec, the villa has 3 

double bedrooms, 3 bathrooms, garden, 

parking space and sole use of pool. 

£400 per week + tourist tax. Ring Pete 

or Jan 270157 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
    Sensitive treatment of Quality clocks 
 

Carriage clocks to Longcase 

 

Chris Cartwright MA Cantab MBHI 
Certified Member of the 

British Horological Institute 
 

Topsham  based 
 

 Fully equipped workshop 

 Collection/delivery available 

 No obligation estimates 
 

01392 204879 clocks@fpcl.demon.co.uk

Clock Repair 
& Restoration 

EDDIE MINGO 

PLUMBING & HEATING 

Central heating, Gas fires, 

Cookers, Bathroom design and 

installation, General plumbing 

01395 267823 or 07762419255 

eddiemingo@sky.com 

mailto:hello@bestchimneyclean.co.uk
mailto:hello@bestchimneyclean.co.uk
mailto:hello@bestchimneyclean.co.uk
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r & b interior decorators 

 

The female painting and 
decorating service 

 

Friendly, local, reliable, 
fully insured 

 

Call Sam or Marge 

T: 01395 225182 

M: 07973 473961 
 

 
 

Whether you want a quick makeover or a 
complete re-design, I offer creative, affordable & 

personal interior styling services to help you 
make the most of your home. 

07799712338  

katey@homerestyler.co.uk 

www.homerestyler.co.uk 

As seen in Devon Life magazine 

 

LYMPSTONE TAXI HIRE 

Call:  Phil   07812 661213 
 
 

 

 
Do you have friends or family wanting to 

stay? 
Why not recommend one of our modern self-

catering cottages. 
Open all year round. 

Short breaks available early/late 
Located on the B3180  

 
Exmouth Road | Nr Aylesbeare | Exeter | EX5 2LF 

01395 233619 
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DOG GROOMING.   
Kind & Qualified Groomer. 

Commissions for PET 

PORTRAITS  

in pastel also undertaken.  

Make Superb Presents.   

(Examples of work can be viewed).  

Tracey Crompton, Greenways,  

Courtlands Lane, Lympstone. 
Tel: 01395 272815 /07973 986 268. 

 
CLOCK REPAIRS 

Terence  C. Matthews - Horologist 
•Westminster Chimes 

•Wall Clocks 
•Grandfather / Grandmother Clocks 

•Dial Clocks 
•Long Case Clocks 
•Carriage Clocks 

      Free estimates and house visits 
Tel: 01395 273563 

 
 

ELITE CARPENTRY & 

BUILDERS 

All aspects of carpentry and building 

works including fencing and decking  

Undertaken to the highest standard   

Fully insured references available 

Call Daniel for free quotation or 

advice 

Tel 07872 018482 or 07886 500081 

Comfy casa near the Costa 
Blanca, Spain  

 
Peaceful, two-bedroomed home. Roof 
terrace, gorgeous views, communal 

pool and tennis. Beaches, cycling, golf, 
hiking and more. Suits all ages. 

Flights from Exeter & Bristol 
 

Lympstone residents 15% discount 

Tel: 07986 607610 or 
see website for details: 

www.algorfaholiday.com                                                            

 

FOOD WITH FLAIR 
CATERING 

Small and Large Events - 
Menus to Suit your Budget 
Telephone Shirley or Michael 

on 265147 or see our Website 
www.foodwithflair.co.uk 

 

 

ELECTRICIAN  
Specialising in domestic work; 

happy to do small jobs. 

 

Call Simon on: 07985 963075 
 

 

http://www.algorfaholiday.com/
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Peter J Acca 
Carpenter/Joiner 

Specialist PVCu  

Window Repairs 

Replacement double glazed sealed 

units 

01395 279209 

07801365097 

Let me make your old windows 

like new 
 

 
 

SUMMER HOLIDAY 
 

Why go abroad when one of 

 Cornwall’s finest surfing beaches 

 is under 2 hours away! 

Static home close to Polzeath beach, 
 2 bedrooms (1 double, I twin)  

Mains H & C , Shower room with 

flush toilet 

Fridge, gas cooker,. Colour TV/DVD. 

For further details call 01395 233775 

(NB change of No.) 
 

 

IAN L MOIR 

 

PROPERTY MAINTENANCE 
Painting, decorating, pressure washing, 

window and gutter cleaning, fencing, 

decking and much more.  All jobs to keep 

your property in tip top condition. 

I am Lympstone based and offer free no 

obligation quotes. 

Contact Ian on (home) 01395 263 716     

Mobile 07702 804537  
 

 

 
 

 

.  

EXE SALMON  

 FRESH OR SMOKED 
Reasonable prices 

07593 697469 

chadfish@hotmail.co.uk 
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____________________________________________ 

 

DustAway 
 

All Work and no play, we are here to help 
Friendly Efficient Cleaning Service 

Lympstone Based 

Weekly, fortnightly, monthly 

One off cleans ie moving house, holiday lets, 

End of tenancy cleans, just redecorated or a spring clean 

We also offer an ironing service 

 

All materials supplied. Fully insured  

       

Please call     Tracey  07727168817   or     Jill  07818484864 

www.dustaway-cleaning.co.uk 
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SMALL ADS 

LYMPSTONE GREETING 

CARDS AND POSTCARDS 
Scenic photographs of your village - 

from the harbour, pretty corner, and 

washing- lines...to sunsets!  Available 

from Post Office or Frances Longhurst 

263495  

 

REGISTERED HOMEOPATH  
Libby Clapham BA, RSHom; Safe, 

eco-friendly, non-addictive; wide range 

of conditions; safe with conventional 

medicines; allergy testing.  Clinics 

Exmouth and Exeter. libbyclapham 

naturalhealth .co.uk; tel 01395 267432  

 

PICTURE FRAMING. For all 

your framing requirements; also frame 

 restoration & chair caning.  Caro 

Ambridge 01392 877460, Topsham. 

 

DAWN 'TIL DUSK Creative 

Gardening service Routine 

maintenance, Designs & Creates. 0786 

6566 883      dawnc@live.co.uk  

 

SIMON QUICK THE LOG MAN 

For all your log, coal, kindling &  gas 

supplies Tel 01395 267490   

 

FOOT HEALTH PRACTITIONER - 

Lindsey Waddell MAFHP. Nail Cutting 

and Treatment of Corns, Callus and 

Verrucas. Home Visits. 01395 263496 

 

LADYBIRD GARDEN SERVICES 

Your eco-friendly gardeners from 

Lympstone for all your gardening 

needs. Reasonable rates. Telephone 

Annie on 01395 275673/07814510760 

 

PIANO with a VIEW Lessons for all 

ages, beginners and improvers, "purely 

for pleasure" and ABRSM exams to 

Grade 8. Theory to Grade 5. Tel: Judy 

Joss (BA Mus, Dip Ed) on 222749  

 

MATHS TUITION  Experienced tutor 

available to teach primary to GCSE 

level maths.  Reasonable rates  Tel: 

Jane Moffatt on 279952     

 

SCIENCE TUTOR Qualified 

teacher available for GCSE and A 

level science tuition.  Karen on 

07807474183 or email 

karenball36@yahoo.com   

 
ACCOMMODATION  

 

WITHALL'S HOUSE BED AND 

BREAKFAST. A modern and spacious 

home close to the heart of the village. 

Ample parking and flexible 

accommodation.  Call Pete and Jan 

Hardy on 01395 270157 Or visit 

www.lympstonebedandbreakfast.co.uk   

 

CYGNET COTTAGE – 3 Bedrooms, 

close to water, £70 a night, minimum 2 

nights Call Chris or Judith Carter on 

01395274104 or email to 

chriscarterathome@hotmail.com  

 Advertise here for just 60p a line  

 

mailto:dawnc@live.co.uk
mailto:karenball36@yahoo.com
http://www.lympstonebedandbreakfast.co.uk/
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 WHAT’S  
JULY 

5 & 6 Neighbourhood Plan Exhibition 

5 &19 Mobile library 

6 Pre- School Summer Extravaganza 

7 Woodbury v Lympstone 6-aside  

7 Sea Sunday 

8 Neighbourhood Plan meeting 

10 Lympstone Folk at the Globe 

11 Lympstone v N Poppleford 

12/13/14 Jazz Festival 

14 Lympstone v Hayes Raleigh 

18 Woodbury v Lympstone 

19 Youth Club BBQ 

21 Church BBQ 

21 The Shanty Men at River Exe Café 

22School Prize Giving 

24 Importance of being Earnest 

26 Cricket: Erratics v Lympstone 

26 Lympstone Band Summer Concert 

28 Grand Draw (Sherry Morning) 

30 Mad Hatters Craft Workshop 

31 Grease Sing-along film 

31 WI Litter pick 

31 Neighbourhood  Plan consultation ends 

ON 

AUGUST 
1 to 30 Arts & Crafts Showcase 

1 Mad Hatters Craft Workshop 

1 Lympstone v Silverton Lamb 

3 Furry Dance  Activities 9.30 to 1800 

14 Lympstone Folk at the Globe 

17 Flower and Veg Show 

 
PARISH COUNCIL MEETINGS 

5/6 July Consultation 

8
th

 July PC discussion 

15
th

 July 

Full PC 

15
th

 July : 5
th

 August (Planning only) 

2
nd

 September  16
th

 September  

 
CONTINUOUS 

6 July– 24 Aug  Produce stall 

 

Advance Notice: Coffee Morning to be 

held in aid of The Children’s Society on 

Saturday 21
st
 September, 10.30 a.m. to 12 

noon.  . 

 

_________________________________________________________ 

 Photocopied at cost by:   Optima Graphics 

   Litho and Silk Screen Printers 

        For an efficient and friendly service 
 

     Tel: 01392 873822 

     Fax: 01392 875760 
 

Email: john@optimagraphics.co.uk 

Website: www.optimagraphics.co.uk 
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